
 
 
Council of Michigan Foundations In-Person Event Health Procedures 
 
The protocols outlined below were updated as of August 14, 2023. Please note that protocols 
are subject to change to ensure event procedures are in compliance with guidelines established 
by each event’s host county, the state, the event venue(s) and the Council of Michigan 
Foundations (CMF). 
 
Recommending COVID-19 Testing  

• It is recommended that all attendees have a negative result from a COVID-19 test 
completed 48 hours prior to their arrival at the event. At-home tests are acceptable. 
(Staff will not request testing documentation.) 

• Any attendee who is feeling unwell, who has tested positive for an illness in the 10 days 
prior to the event, or who is showing symptoms and awaiting test results, is asked not to 
attend. Please notify CMF with a request to transfer or refund your registration. 

 
Striving for Social Distancing 

• All attendees will be invited to wear one of three color-coded lanyards or bracelets that 
will be provided for attendees to indicate to one another their personal comfort with in-
person interaction: red (greet from six feet), yellow (elbows only), green (high-fives 
permitted). 

• Please be advised that while the CMF team will work in collaboration with staff at the 
event venue to set up meeting and gathering spaces in a manner that allows the option 
to social distance, we cannot guarantee that event spaces will allow for complete social 
distancing. 

 
If you have any questions about these protocols, please contact the CMF team. 
 
Other Resources 
Visit the Michigan Department of Health and Human Services (MDHHS) for additional 
information and resources related to COVID-19: https://www.michigan.gov/coronavirus. 
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